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Addendum No. 1 
 

GCA-PR-24-586 - Request for Proposals 
 
Mapping Financial Adaptation Flows for Madagascar 
 
 
 
This addendum addresses and/or clarifies the following: 
 
The closing date and time is hereby extended to 2 June 2025, 16:00:00 hours (04:00:00 p.m. 
o’clock), Central European Time (CET). Proposals received after the closing date and time 
shall be rejected. 
 
Questions & Answers: 
 
Question 1:  As we evaluate the fit of this RFP with our strategic priorities for the year, it would be helpful 
to understand if you have a budget range in mind. We note the framing in the RFP of the approach to 
evaluating financial proposals and that is well taken. Beyond that framing, if there is any additional 
insight that can be shared on budget, it would help us think through technical scope and financial 
viability of this work. 
Response 1: The budget for this assignment is not available. Bidders are encouraged to cost the 
services competitively based on the Terms of Reference (ToR) provided. An indicative LoE of 
approximately 60 days in total is foreseen for this assignment, with roughly 35% allocated to the Team 
Leader, 40% to the Climate Finance Expert, and 25% to the Local Expert. 

  
Question 2:  On the 2 missions envisioned to Madagascar, we note that the RFP indicates that an 
additional budget envelope has been earmarked for the mission and all logistic costs. Should we 
understand this to mean that mission costs should not be included in the financial proposal? 
Response 2:  Yes, all costs for executing the services must be included in the financial proposal. 
  
Question 3:  In order to provide you with a complete, competitive and high-quality offer, would it be 
possible to obtain an extension of seven to ten working days from the deadline for submitting our 
proposal? 
Response 3:  The closing date and time is hereby extended to 2 June 2025, 16:00:00 hours (4:00pm), 
Central European Time (CET). 

  

 
 

All other requirements regarding the Request for Proposal remain the same. 


